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17 September 2019 
 

Dear Valued Business Partners, 
 
 
Honouring FGV’s Commitments to Respect Human Rights and Implement Good Labour Practices   
 
I am writing to inform you that FGV Holdings Berhad (FGV), with the support of Procter & Gamble 
Company (P&G), is finalising the establishment of a multidisciplinary group of non-governmental 
organisations (NGOs) and non-profits, who will work at various levels to accelerate our human rights 
remediation efforts and support our ambition to take a leadership position on addressing human 
rights issues.  
 
FGV’s commitment to human rights includes upholding internationally-recognised labour standards 
and this project will serve as an avenue for FGV to re-examine its internal processes to identify and 
eliminate any shortcomings or discrepancies in its labour practices.  
 
Together, FGV and P&G will engage an independent international third-party organisation based in 
Washington to embark on a major project with FGV to ensure that all the various ongoing efforts are 
well coordinated and executed. (Link to P&G’s statement: us.pg.com/blogs/pg-to-invest-in-fgv)  
 
This comprehensive recasting of FGV’s initiatives on human rights will cover all areas of our 
operations and business activities, as well as practices within FGV’s supply chain. It will encompass 
all aspects of FGV’s labour practices including recruitment procedures, placement and on-boarding 
processes, working and living conditions and payment of wages, among other things. In our view, 
ensuring good labour practices throughout our supply chain is a bigger challenge which needs to be 
addressed as a matter of great importance.  
 
Many of these issues are already being addressed by FGV through separate collaborative 
programmes with various independent organisations. FGV noted that in April 2019, the International 
Organisation for Migration (IOM) and the Earthworm Foundation (EF) launched a one-year joint 
labour supply chain mapping project, and recognising the importance of ensuring responsible 
recruitment practices in our operations and business activities, we expressed our interest to 
participate in this project. At present, we are finalizing the terms of reference for a tripartite 
partnership between FGV, IOM and EF for this initiative, which is expected to begin in the next few 
weeks. The findings of this joint project will contribute to the strengthening of FGV’s responsible 
recruitment practices and inform the formulation of better legislation and policies relating to labour 
migration.  
 
As a follow-up to an earlier Memorandum of Understanding with the Human Rights Commission of 
Malaysia (SUHAKAM), FGV will continue its cooperation with SUHAKAM as the national human rights  
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